
VPAA Webex 
Wednesday, July 15, 2020 @ 3:00 p.m. 
 
Welcome- Dr. Kathryn Hornsby 
 
1. GVTC Update- Robert Keown/Pam Warren 

Pam: Working with Adult Ed. and Economic Development.  Provided URL’s: 
https://adultedgo.blackboard.com/ and   https://adultedgo.blackboard.com/ 
Adult Ed - 1st group will be ready to start August 10.  Reviewed 2 marketing web sites. Colleges 
need to have conversations about who is going to support students.  
Economic Development - working to get payment system set up.  Start date has not been 
determined yet. Reviewed website. 
Robert: mentioned Banner course coding for online, hybrid, face to face. 
 

2. Academic Calendars- Kathryn Hornsby/Annelise Berger 
• Kathryn reviewed calendar spread sheets, and how the information is used. 
• If changes need to be made to college calendars, notify Kathryn. 

 
3. Responding to faculty who don’t want to/refuse to physically come to campus/instructional 

sites- Joe Dan Banker 
• Commissioner has given colleges flexibility regarding how to handle this.  Meet with your 

college leadership team and/or presidents to determine policy and procedure.  It is a 
college decision.   

• Once you’ve discussed with faculty their concerns, and the faculty still do not want to go to 
the campus, then reach out to Courtney Ware first, and then Josh McKoon. 

• https://adultedgo.blackboard.com/ 
• Melissa Alston (Augusta) shared: For faculty, we have said that they need to work on 

campus/clinical site 16-20 hours depending on divisional needs. Others who want to 
telework 100% online, we refer them to HR regarding the Families First Coronavirus 
Response Act. 
 

4. Pre-Enrollment Dashboard- Alice Zimmerman 
• Alice reviewed the dashboard.  
• Robert encouraged everyone to use correct course code.  Example: “web enhanced” code – 

is an old SREB category.  In reality, all of today’s courses are web enhanced. 
• Dr. Love asked what, “interactive” code is.  Central GA and Lanier are the 2 colleges which 

use that code.  Robert - at Central GA, student has option of attending class in person, 
utilizing online, or going to a satellite campus. 

• Currently, there is no coding for asynchronous courses/sections.  Will be discussed with the 
Data Committee. 

 
5. Other Questions- All 

 
     Adjourned at 3:34 p.m. 
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